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Dear Wilfrid

Consultation Paper on amendment to Planning Permitted Development (PD) Rights for Agricultural Buildings

The DUP welcomes the opportunity of being able to respond to the consultation regarding increasing permitted development rights above current levels.  

Currently there are a significant number of farmers who are likely to require planning permission for the construction of additional slurry storage facilities in order to meet the requirements for the implementation of the Farm Nutrient Management Scheme. This will not only increase costs for those who wish to construct additional storage for environmental benefits, but it will also increase both bureaucracy and time before farmers can construct additional storage.  The DUP is concerned that the deadline of 30 November 2005 for the submission of an application form for the FNMS and the deadline of 30 November 2006 for the completion of works under the FNMS are going to be difficult for the industry to meet considering the on-going uncertainties regarding planning permission. 

The DUP believes that the existing Part 6 Class A of the GDO should be amended and increased above the current 300m2 ground area limits for agricultural buildings.  

Since Northern Ireland planning policy has its own identity we do not accept the premise that we should be slavishly following the GB precedent but rather seeking a solution that addresses our local needs.  Hence the DUP believes that the ground area should be increased above 465m2 and we propose that it should be increased to 650m2. 

In the consultation document, DARD state that they believe increasing the permitted development from 300m2 to 465 m2 will reduce the number of people requiring planning from over 1200 to approximately 400.  We believe this to be overly optimistic.  It would be a reasonable assumption that the majority of farmers will wish to construct above ground slurry stores in order to store slurry for the 22 week storage requirement of Nitrates Directive.  We are concerned that if the ground area was only increased from 300m2 to 465 m2, the majority of farmers who wish to construct above ground slurry storage will still require planning permission.  By increasing the ground area to 650 m2, farmers will be able to construct above ground slurry stores, with associated concrete aprons, without the need for planning permission.  

The DUP also believes that concrete tanks, constructed below ground, should be exempt from planning permission regardless of their size.  Farmers who are constructing additional slurry storage will be working towards significant environmental benefits.  It is vital that farmers are encouraged to avail of the scheme by removing both bureaucracy and time delays.   

The DUP believes that if changes are made to permitted development rights for agricultural buildings, those who have already applied for planning permission which would then be under the new permitted development area, should get a refund of monies already paid to planning service.  Currently these producers are having their applications delayed until this consultation has concluded.      

We support delaying further changes to Part 6 until at least ‘Nitrates’ applications are dealt with regardless of changes to ground area.  We trust that the DUP will be consulted before any further changes to permitted development rights for agricultural buildings are made.  

Yours sincerely
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James H Allister QC MEP

